
Dr. Meredith Davenport is a practicing OB/GYN, wife of a retired F-16 pilot and 
mother of 3 children. When firearms became the leading cause of death in 
children and teens, she learned about Be SMART from a medical journal. She is 
now the Be SMART lead volunteer in Wimberley and hopes to change lives by 
sharing Be SMART educational tips with community members throughout Hays 
County. 
 

Melody Benteler has been a volunteer with Be SMART since 2022. She lives with 
her husband and 2 kids in Dripping Springs. She works as a strategy consultant 
and loves living in the Texas hill country. 
 

Be SMART is an educational program for adults with the intent to help keep 
children in our community safe.  In 2020, firearms became the leading cause of 
death for children and teens in the United States. Research shows that safe 
storage in our homes and vehicles reduces the chances of inappropriately 
accessing a firearm.  Whether you are a parent, a grandparent, an adult family 
member, a neighbor or a community stakeholder - each of us, gun owners and 
non-gun owners alike, can contribute in specific ways to help keep children and 
teens in our community safe. 


